
Our Patron Saints – St. Patrick
We learned a little bit about St. Patrick at assembly this week, in advance of his feast day on Sunday. 
We learned how important patron saints are to the communities that have adopted them – St. 
Patrick’s Day is a huge community celebration each year for the Irish community across the world. A 
time to come together, celebrate culture, to meet with friends and family.

Clearly, the St. John Vianney community is comprised of dozens of cultural influences, with our 
families having links to the four corners of the world! It would be wonderful to celebrate as many of 
the patron saints that are important to our families throughout the year. I will keep an eye out for 
the calendar of feast days and ask our families and children to share stories, music and culture at our 
Friday assemblies. 

The children enjoyed learning about the Blarney Stone this week and we all jigged out to some toe-
tapping Irish music. It would be lovely to do this on a regular basis, bringing our international 
community for all to share!

Have a lovely weekend everyone, a lovely St. Patrick’s day if you are celebrating, and we’ll see you 

on Monday!                      s. McNicholas, Headteacher
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“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 



Celebration of the Word - Community 

Word:
A reading from the St. Paul’s Letter to the Romans 
We have many parts in the one body, and all these parts have 
different functions. In the same way, though we are many, we 
are one body in union with Christ, and we are all joined to 
each other as different parts of one body.

So we are to use our different gifts with the grace that God has 
given us. If our gift is to serve, we should serve; if it is to teach, 
we should teach; if it is to encourage others, we should do so. 
Whoever shares with others should do it generously; whoever 
shows kindness to others should do it cheerfully.

St. Vincent de Paul said, "Celebrate with joy 
the blessings that God has bestowed upon 
you; for the less you have, the more you will 
have to share with your neighbour."

Our mission this week is to make our school 
community stronger – include everyone, be 
kind, be an active learner, be a good friend, 
share your ideas and talents, make respect a 
habit!



Notices
After School Clubs:

Next week is the last week for all after school clubs except the 
running club.
Year 6 after school booster classes continue as normal until the 
end of term.
Year 1 before school phonics group continues as normal until the 
end of term
Year 5 maths booster group continues as normal until the end of 
term.

Easter Liturgy:
Thursday 28th March at 9am. Parents welcome; please join us if 
you can.

Easter Holiday:
School Closes at 1.15pm on Thursday 28th March for the Easter 
break. School reopens to pupils on Monday 15th April.

School Closure on Thursday 2nd May :
It is in use as a polling station.

Summer 2024 Menu taster session:
Taylor Shaw, our catering supplier, will be here after school on 
Tuesday 26th March, in the school hall at 3.30pm.
Come and join our taster session where there will be samples 
from the new summer menu on offer.

Found! A door key has been handed in to the office. It was found 
in the Stanley Culross playground. It is attached to football team 
keyring. Please see the office if you think it is yours.



Our Lenten Appeal

This Lent, we are collecting food donations to help the 
Migrant Community in Haringey. Please, if you can 
spare something for this cause, you will be helping in a 
very direct way. 

All donations by Wednesday 20th please. See the list 
below for your class catgory:

• Nursery, Reception and Year 1 – Easter Eggs

• Class 2 – Tea & Coffee

• Class 3 – Tinned Fruit & Long-Life Fruit Juice

• Class 4 – Cereal & Biscuits

• Class 5 – Tinned and Packet Food

• Class 6 – Toiletries 



Supporting Haringey’s Migrant Community

The kind-hearted children and families from Reception Class collected food this week 
and donated it to the Haringey Migrant Support Centre, which sets up on Wednesdays 
at St. John Vianney Church. It has inspired the rest of the school to follow suit!



St. Anne’s Library Visit

The children visited St. Anne’s Library and 
learned about how they operate and how 
important they are in supporting the reading 
habits of our children – free and vital! Please 
think about joining if you haven’t already!



St. Anne’s Library Visit



Healthy Snacks in Nursery 

Nursery have been learning all about healthy 
eating, making sure their snack times give 
them food for energy and a healthy body!



Healthy Snacks in Nursery 



Blackout Poetry

Some more examples of this wonderfully 
artistic poetry form! 



Blackout Poetry



Happy Red Nose Day!

A great way to fulfil your Lenten mission –
supporting Red Nose Day has become a 
national habit…enjoy!



Happy Red Nose Day!



Attendance Update

National Average: 94.6%
SJV Year to date – September 5th to today: 94.42%

SJV This week: 92.63%

Haringey Local Authority have produced this chart to help everyone to 
understand the impact of missed days. A real eye-opener. PLEASE do 
everything you can to help your children access their education by 
prioritising attendance.



NURSERY PLACES 
Summer Term 2024
Application forms for admission 
to our nursery in the spring 
term 2024 are now available 
from the school office for 
children completing 3 years this 
Spring..





Community notice: NB participation is at your discretion; we do not 
endorse or accept responsibility for the quality of this provision
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15th March 2024

Reception:
It was impossible to choose one star of the week this 
week, and so I have chosen the whole class as stars! 
From the moment we left the school the children 
were incredibly sensible and listened carefully to 
instructions. Not only were they sensible on the 
journey there and back, but they were by far the 
most sensible class at the cinema too. Well done 
everyone!



15th March 2024

Class 1:
I would like to say a big well done to Leandro this week and 
congratulations for being the class star. I was really impressed with your 
R.E writing we have been thinking about what it means to be a good 
friend. You wrote why you thought Jesus chose his special friends and why 
they wanted to follow him. You also wrote a lovely reflective piece 
on what it is you need to do to be able to pray, why you like to pray and 
what it means to you. You have worked really hard this week, well done!
My second star of the week goes to D who has really tried to be an 
independent learner by following instructions and doing more things in 
class by himself. You are really working hard with having a strong pencil 
grip and copying your work tasks as best as you can. You are trying to 
make sure that your sounds are sitting on the line too. Great effort - keep 
trying your best!



15th March 2024

Class 2:
Our star this week is going to J. Over the last few weeks you have 
really stood out in class for your amazing work in all lessons. We 
have been totally amazed by your explanations for both your 
maths and writing work. Your ability to explain so well what you 
are doing really shows the great understanding that you have of 
your learning. Keep up the hard work!

Our next star is going to L-J. We have all been impressed with 
your participation in class this week. It is lovely to see you 
participating and answering questions and really thinking hard 
about the answers that you are giving. Your participation also 
helps your friends with their learning as you are sharing your 
great ideas. Keep working hard!



15th March 2024

Class 3:
Great week Year 3! They all worked very hard in writing when they retold 
the story of The Last Rainbow Bird, great effort all round.

L – For excellent homework, he tries hard when he completes his work 
and always finishes it to a high standard. He works really hard to learn his 
spellings and tries exceptionally hard to learn his times tables, this is 
evident when he takes his times table challenge. Well done Liam for your 
hard work!

S – For her excellent work in maths. It clearly shows that she has a real 
passion for maths and that she is enthusiastic about the subject. She 
always works really hard in class , well done and keep it up!



15th March 2024

Class 4:
Our first star goes to C who wrote a wonderful narrative based on 
Indra Brech's book The last Rainbow Bird. He not only used all of 
the literary devices we have been learning in class but he also 
infused his story with vocabulary from the novels he reads at 
school and home. His editing partner even went so far as to say 
that reading his work was like borrowing a book from the library. 
Our second star goes to R who has a truly kind heart. Not only 
another teacher but also a parent from KS1 was so touched by his 
generosity and spontaneous kindness this week. Thank you R !



15th March 2024

Class 5:
Our first star this week is for maths. It is going to someone who is throwing herself 
into her learning completely and is a fantastic example of an active learner. Maths 
may not be her most favourite subject but in spite of that, or even because of it, she 
listens carefully, pushes herself constantly and is always ready to give every 
challenge her very best. The result is that she has come on in leaps and bounds and 
is a much more confident mathematician, even managing to start her lessons with a 
smile and not a grimace. Well done T. Our second star goes to someone who could 
really be a star of the week every week. He is so consistent in his positive learning 
attitude and behaviour that it is very easy to take him for granted and not see the 
effort he actually puts in or the big effect he has on the learning attitude of the 
people around him. He always completes his work to a high standard, always takes 
part in class discussions and always supports his partners with quiet encouragement 
and gentle support. Well done L.



15th March 2024

Class 6:
In Art this half term we’ve been looking at different artists and 
looking to find meaning behind artwork. We then had to produce 
our own artwork which represented something.
D is star of the week for his very thoughtful representation of a 
sinner who repents. He showed great imagination in his 
composition. Very well done!
E is star of the week for her Black Out Poetry from World Book 
Day. She chose her words carefully and decorated it beautifully. 
Amazing artistic flair!



Karate Kid! 
Moving up to 
Grade 5!



Some truly amazing writing in RE 
in Year 1!


